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          MARINE CORPS ORDER 1650.17F

          From:  Commandant of the Marine Corps
          To:    Distribution List

          Subj:  Marine Corps Military Incentive Awards Program

          Ref:   (a) SECNAVINST 5305.2

          Encl:  (1) Operation of the Marine Corps Incentive Awards Program
                 (2) Suggestions
                 (3) Inventions
                 (4) Scientific Achievement
                 (5) Productivity Excellence Awards
                 (6) Presidential Recognition
                 (7) Incentive Awards Program Annual Report, DD Form 1609

          Report Required:  Incentive Awards Program Annual Report
                            (Military Personnel) (Report Symbol
                            DN-1650-01), par. 6

          1.  Purpose.  To establish objectives, define responsibilities,
          and prescribe procedures for the administration, operation, and
          reporting of the Marine Corps Military Incentive Awards Program
          authorized by reference (a).

          2.  Cancellation.  MCO 1650.17E.

          3.  Information.  The Marine Corps Military Incentive Awards
          Program is designed to take advantage of the creativity of
          Marines to improve efficiency, economy and productivity.  We
          encourage Marines to submit their suggestions, inventions and
          scientific achievements, to produce improvements in operations.
          Under this program they will be recognized and rewarded for
          their ideas that benefit the Marine Corps.  Their contributions
          will be publicized to demonstrate command support, to remind
          Marines of the continuing need for efficiency and economy, and
          to encourage greater program participation.  Consistent with
          the policy of the Department of the Navy, the Commandant of the
          Marine Corps (CMC) is responsible for the overall
          administration of the program.

          4.  Responsibilities

              a.  The Marine Corps Incentive Awards Program Administrator
          (CMC (MPC)) is responsible for:
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                  (1) Managing the Marine Corps Incentive Awards Program.

                  (2) Serving as Marine Corps liaison with other
          government agencies on awards program issues.

                  (3) Providing advice and guidance on the Marine Corps
          Incentive Awards Program.

                  (4) Developing awards materials.

                  (5) Consolidating the annual report for submission to
          the Secretary of the Navy.

                  (6) Assisting command administrators in the
          development of training programs on the awards program.

              b.  Commanders are responsible for:

                  (1) Assigning a command Incentive Awards Program
          Administrator.  Commands with a civilian program administrator
          may use that person to administer the military and civilian
          programs.

                  (2) Granting honorary and cash awards per this Order.

                  (3) Reviewing awards requiring the CMC approval.

                  (4) Developing and implementing the awards program.

                  (5) Providing command support for the awards program
          to improve productivity and encourage submission of written
          suggestions.

                  (6) Ensuring adequate funds are available for prompt
          action on awards.

                  (7) Submitting an annual report.

              c.  Command administrators will be responsible for:

                  (1) Administering the Incentive Awards Program.

                  (2) Ensuring all necessary forms are available.

                  (3) Enlisting command support for the program to
          improve productivity and encourage submission of written
          suggestions.

                  (4) Preparing and submitting the annual report.

          5.  Action.  Commanders will establish an active awards program
          within the policies set forth here and in enclosures (1)
          through (6).

          6.  Reporting Requirements.  To monitor the Incentive Awards
          Program and to satisfy the reporting requirements of the
          Department of Defense (DoD) and the Congress, an annual report
          of program operation is required.  Using the form at 
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          enclosure (7), reports covering the 1 year period ending 
          30 September will be forwarded through the chain of command to 
          reach the CMC (MPC) no later than 15 October.

          7.  Availability of Forms.  The OPNAV 5305/1 and NAVSO 5305/5
          forms, referred to in enclosure (2) of this Order, are
          available from the Navy Cognizance I Supply System:

              OPNAV 5305/1-SN:  0107-LF-053-0505 U/1:  Pkg of 100 $6.00
              per pkg.
              NAVSO 5305/5-SN:  0104-LF-905-0525 U/1:  Pkg of 50 $3.60
              per pkg.
              Enclosure (7), (DD Form 1609) may be reproduced locally, as
              needed.

          The NAVMC 10538 also referred to in enclosure (2) is available
          from the CMC (MPC).

          8.  Records Retention.  Records, reports, and case files
          generated as a result of implementing this Order will be retained
          for a period of 3 years and destroyed.

                                           
          DISTRIBUTION:  A plus 7000

               Copy to:  8145001
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                OPERATION OF THE MARINE CORPS INCENTIVE AWARDS PROGRAM

          1.  Eligibility.  All active duty Marines, officer and
          enlisted, and Marine Corps Reserve members on active duty are
          eligible to participate in the program.  Those Marines
          contributing suggestions, inventions, and scientific
          achievements will be eligible to receive cash awards provided
          that the contribution is considered to be over and above normal
          job expectancy.  Local commanders are responsible for making
          this determination of eligibility prior to granting an award.

          2.  Authority to Pay Cash Awards

              a.  The CMC has the authority to approve awards that do not
          exceed $7,500 based on tangible or intangible benefits.

              b.  Local commanders are delegated the authority to approve
          payment of awards up to and including $5,000.  Recommendations
          involving cash awards in excess of $5,000 will be forwarded to
          the CMC (MPC) for consideration.  Commanders are authorized to
          subdelegate any part of their award authority.

          3.  Funding.  Generally, local awards will be financed from the
          command’s operating fund.  For those cases where local adoption
          is dependent upon higher authority, once approved, the local
          command is responsible for award funding.  For suggestions
          impacting several Marine Corps commands, awards will be paid by
          the CMC (MPC).

          4.  Definitions

              a.  Contribution.  A contribution is any suggestion,
          invention, or scientific achievement which contributes to
          economy, efficiency, or other improvement in Government
          operations.  Breadth of application and degree of significance
          do not affect the eligibility of a contribution for award
          consideration.

              b.  Adoption.  An adoption is a suggestion actually put
          into effect by responsible authority or a written commitment to
          put a suggestion into effect.

              c.  Award.  An award is either a cash amount granted for a
          contribution or non-cash recognition in the form of letters of
          commendation or appreciation, appropriate certificates or
          citations.  SECNAV Instruction 1650.1E gives specific guidance
          for recommending the Navy Commendation or Achievement medals to
          individuals for meritorious achievements "such as to constitute
          a definite contribution to the naval service, such as an
          invention or improvement in design, procedures, or
          organization."

                                                              ENCLOSURE (1)
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              d.  Tangible Benefits.  Tangible benefits are those measured
          and expressed in terms of dollar value, generally based on labor
          and material savings.

              e.  Intangible Benefits.  Intangible benefits are those which
          cannot be expressed in a specific monetary value.

              f.  First Full Year.  The first full year is the first 12
          consecutive months the improvement is in actual operation,
          exclusive of trial periods, experimentation or periods of
          deferred implementation.  This time period is used to decide
          the value of benefits as a basis for calculating the amount of
          an award.  It may or may not coincide with the first year after
          the contribution is adopted.  When a contribution is used less
          than a full year, the amount of the award is based on estimated
          tangible and intangible benefits accumulated during actual use.
          If the contribution has a high installation cost and yields
          measurable savings for more than 1 year, the cost of installation
          may be distributed over a period of years.  The distributed cost
          may not exceed the reasonable life of installation and is defined
          as the estimated time of use or 20 years, whichever is shorter.

              g.  Normal Job Expectancy:  Cash awards may be granted to
          individuals or groups for suggestions found to be outside job
          responsibilities or sufficiently beyond normal job
          responsibilities.  Commanding officers shall decide whether
          suggestions are beyond normal job expectancy.  Organization,
          function, and classification manuals are helpful in defining
          normal standards of performance.  No one shall be barred from
          award consideration simply because of grade or rank.  The
          following will assist in measuring the suggestion against
          normal job expectancy:

                  (1) Is the contribution creative?

                  (2) Is the suggestion unusual for the grade or rank?

                  (3) Does the suggestion represent a new concept or an
          innovation with substantial benefits?

                  (4) Is the contribution beneficial to other commands
          or agencies?

                  (5) If the suggester has the authority to put the idea
          into effect, the suggestion is within the normal job
          expectancy.

          5.  Time Limitations

              a.  Suggestions are usually submitted for evaluation prior
          to their adoption.  However, an idea adopted as a result of an
          oral or written proposal outside official suggestion program
          channels may still be considered for a cash award.  It must be
          submitted in writing, within 6 months after adoption, with
          verifiable information to establish the suggester’s claim as
          author of the proposal.

          ENCLOSURE (1)
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              b.  The time limit on "ownership rights" for award
          consideration is 2 years after the date of written notification
          of nonadoption.  If during the 2 year period, conditions which
          prompted the suggestion remain substantially the same and the
          suggestion is adopted wholly or in part, the suggester is
          entitled to the adoption credit and the resulting award
          consideration.  This right applies even though the adoption was
          prompted by a duplicate suggestion received after the original
          one.  This right does not apply, however, if a parallel idea or
          concept is put into use as a result of independent action at a
          higher level or organizational jurisdiction where there had
          been no evaluation of the original suggestion.

              c.  Commands may establish procedures by which personnel
          can receive reconsideration of decisions not to adopt a
          suggestion.  This is not mandatory.

          6.  Other

              a.  Suggestions Relating to Private Contractors.
          Suggestions concerning the improvement of materials or services
          purchased from a contractor are eligible for submission.
          Contracts between vendors and the Government vary and it is
          often difficult to identify the benefits to be derived from the
          adoption of the suggestion.  Commanding officers should consult
          the appropriate technical bureau, office, or command prior to
          granting any awards for this type of suggestion.

              b.  Separated or Deceased Personnel.  Awards may be made
          to separated personnel or the estates of deceased personnel for
          suggestions submitted while on active duty.

              c.  Claim Waiver.  The acceptance of a cash award shall
          constitute an agreement that the use of the suggestion by the
          United States may not be the basis of a claim against the
          United States.

              d.  Documentation.  Each award must be documented showing
          the individual has met standards prescribed for an award.  Such
          documentation should be specific but brief, indicating results
          and tangible or intangible benefits received from the
          contribution.

              e.  Records of Awards.  Awards to Marines shall be
          reflected in the individual’s fitness report or in the service
          record book of corporals and below.

              f.  Publicity.  In an effort to stimulate awareness of and
          participation in the suggestion program, award winners will be
          recognized with special ceremonies and information on the
          awards will be publicized in command publications wherever
          possible.

                                                             ENCLOSURE (1)
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                                      SUGGESTIONS

          1.  Definition:  A suggestion is a constructive idea submitted
          in writing by an individual or group that proposes a method to
          do a task better, faster, cheaper, or safer.  Suggestions
          usually relate to a suggester’s own work.  A suggestion need
          not be new or original but must show a specific problem and
          give a workable solution.

              a.  eligible Suggestions.  Eligible suggestions do one or
          more of the following:

                  (1) Simplify or improve operations.

                  (2) Save time needed to complete a task.

                  (3) Speed up production.

                  (4) Increase output and enhance productivity.

                  (5) Improve procedures, operating methods or
          equipment, work-space layouts, and organizations.

                  (6) Save material and property.

                  (7) Save manpower and money.

              b.  Ineligible Suggestions.  Ineligible suggestions
          include:

                  (1) Calling attention to the need for routine
          maintenance, repair, or the purchase of ordinary supplies and
          materials.

                  (2) Increasing personal comfort, convenience, or
          desires of the suggester and benefiting no other personnel.

                  (3) Recommending enforcement of existing directives or
          regulations.

          2.  Submission and Processing

              a.  A suggestion must be in writing and signed by the
          suggester(s).  The use of form OPNAV 5305/1, Department of the
          Navy Suggestion, is recommended but not mandatory.  Any
          improvement idea not submitted on a suggestion form must be
          identified as a suggestion and must be submitted to the program
          administrator.  Although a suggestion must be legible, there is
          no requirement that it be typewritten or follow a prescribed
          format.

              b.  The suggestion program administrator will assign a
          number to the suggestion and forward it to the appropriate
          command organization for evaluation.  The suggestion package
          should contain complete instructions for the evaluator and a
          NAVSO 5305/5, Contribution Investigation Report.  The program

                                                              ENCLOSURE (2)
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          administrator will also maintain a record of all suggestions 
          and advise individuals of action taken on their submissions.

              c.  The evaluator will check the suggestion for accuracy and
          correctness and determine whether use of the suggestion is
          feasible and beneficial.  If a suggestion is recommended for
          approval, it must be sent to the person having the authority to
          implement it.  A suggestion should normally be processed within
          30 days if the final decision can be made locally.

              d.  Suggestions may have to be sent to another command for
          comment and evaluation or implementation by higher level
          authority.  When forwarding the suggestion, the case file
          should include:

                  (1) The suggestion, including drawings, pictures, etc.

                  (2) The local evaluation and a detailed breakdown of
          local savings, a description of intangible benefits, if any,
          and a description of the award.

                  (3) Any comments, recommendations, or other information
          which will aid in evaluation, implementation or dissemination.
          Do not send suggestions outside the local activity if adoption
          is not recommended.  Local commanders have authority to return
          suggestions not recommended for implementation.

              e.  In most instances, commands shall observe established
          military channels in forwarding suggestions.

              f.  When a decision not to adopt a suggestion is made, the
          suggester shall be notified in a manner encouraging continued
          participation in the suggestion program.  A full explanation of
          the decision with a copy of the evaluation report shall be
          supplied to the suggester.  A decision not to adopt a suggestion
          shall not be based on existing regulations which prohibit
          implementation of the suggestion.  General adoption is possible
          through changes to regulations and directives.

          3.  Adoptions

              a.  A beneficial suggestion will be considered as adopted
          and eligible for award consideration when it is actually put
          into effect (actual operation or a written commitment to place
          it into operation).

              b.  The awarding authority shall use the scales for tangible
          and intangible benefits outlined in appendices A and B.  Awards
          for contributions having tangible benefits are based on the
          estimated savings during the first full year that the
          contribution is in use.  Only savings involving labor,
          materials and cost of services are included.  Awards based on
          intangible benefits will be determined from the scale in
          appendix B.  Awards for contributions with both tangible and
          intangible benefits may be determined by combining the values.

          ENCLOSURE (2)
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              c.  When experimental work, trial tests, or other delays
          are necessary to determine the value of a contribution, a
          nominal, initial cash award may be paid when it is reasonably
          certain that the suggestion will be implemented.  The initial
          cash award will be considered part of the total award.  No
          adjustment downward in an initial cash award is authorized when
          the final determination of the value of the contribution is
          made.

              d.  If a suggestion is adopted but tangible savings will
          not exceed $250 or intangible benefits would not realistically
          equate to that amount, a monetary award is not authorized.
          Nevertheless, the suggester should be recognized for the
          contribution in writing.  A certificate is available for formal
          recognition of such instances (NAVMC 10538) and may be obtained
          from the CMC (MPC).

              e.  Awards should be approved at the lowest possible level.
          A Beneficial Suggestion Program certificate NAVMC 10538, should
          accompany cash awards to suggesters.

                                                            ENCLOSURE (2)
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                                      INVENTIONS

1.  An invention is the development of a new and useful process, machine, 
manufacture or composition of matter, or any new and useful improvement 
thereof which is or may be patentable under the patent laws of the United 
States.  An invention disclosure should be made promptly to a patent office to 
protect the interests of both the inventor and the Government and to assure 
eligibility for an award.  Invention disclosures will be evaluated on their 
contribution to efficiency, economy, or other improvement in operations or on 
its value to the public interest.  Action will be taken either to approve it 
for further patent processing, approve it for publication consideration or to 
terminate processing.

2.  When an invention disclosure results in filing a patentapplication, the 
U.S. patent and Trademark Office will notifythe inventor and the appropriate 
incentive awards authority.Upon receipt of this notification the inventor may 
present it to the cognizant award authority who will initiate action to grant 
an initial award of $100 to the inventor.  Where two or more employees and/or 
military members are co-inventors, each is to be granted an award of $100.

3.  Upon notification that the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office has issued a 
patent (or a notice of allowability in those instances where issuance of a 
patent will be deferred because of security restrictions) the inventor becomes 
eligible for an additional award of $300.  When two or more employees or 
military members are co-inventors, the award to each eligible co-inventor will 
be $150.

4.  When an invention disclosure is selected for publication in lieu of 
further patent processing, the inventor will send a copy of the publication 
draft and notification of its selection for publication to the award 
authority.  The award authority will then initiate action to grant an award of 
$100 to the inventor.  Where two or more employees or military members are co-
inventors, an award of $200 will divided equally among the eligible co-
inventors.

5.  In addition to the above patent and publication awards, all inventions 
filed in the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office or selected for publication will 
be given additional award consideration based on actual use or value.  
Therefore, awards authorized under this paragraph fall into two categories:

a.  Those specific amounts granted for inventions, patents,and publications; 
and

b.  Those based on actual use or value using enclosure (1) or (2) of this 
Order for computing amount.

The overall cash award paid for any one contribution will be the total amount 
authorized in paragraph 5a or 5b, above, whichever is greater.  When prior 
awards (regardless under which category granted) total less than a subsequent 
award, the amount of the first award is deducted.  If the first award is 
greater than a subsequent award no further award will be paid.
                                                             ENCLOSURE (3)
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                                SCIENTIFIC ACHIEVEMENT

          1.  A scientific achievement is a contribution that conforms to
          the following guidelines:

              a.  Military or national significance - an act, deed, or
          accomplishment which establishes a scientific or technological
          basis for subsequent technical improvements of military or
          national significance;

              b.  Research and development achievements - a scientific or
          technological accomplishment of such quality and effectiveness
          as to have materially advanced the research and development
          achievements of a command, group, or project;

              c.  Military or national welfare - a significant
          scientific or
          technological achievement which contributes materially to the
          welfare of the armed services or the Nation;

              d.  Published contributions - an article accepted for
          publication in a scientific or technical journal, newspaper,
          periodical and other media or a technical paper presented to
          professional societies which constitutes a substantial
          contribution to scientific or technical knowledge; or

              e.  Tactical developments - tactically oriented advances or
          improvements in weapons system use when a military decoration
          is not appropriate or if benefits accrue in such a manner as to
          warrant monetary award.

          2.  The recommendation for an award is the responsibility of an
          individual’s supervisor.  It may, however, be submitted by
          anyone (except the individual involved) having knowledge of the
          achievement.  In either case the recommendation is forwarded to
          the approval authority via the contributor’s chain of command.
          The recommendation may be submitted in narrative form with
          supporting documentation to briefly describe the achievement,
          define the results in terms of tangible or intangible benefits
          and clearly establish that the achievement is attributable to
          the individual’s own action.  Technical review may be obtained
          by those in the reviewing chain in order to confirm benefits
          claimed and assist the approving authority in reaching a
          decision.  In the case of articles submitted for publication,
          notice of intent to publish is sufficient to grant an award.

                                                              ENCLOSURE (4)
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                            PRODUCTIVITY EXCELLENCE AWARDS

          1.  Purpose.  The Secretary of Defense (SECDEF) Productivity
          Excellence Award and SECDEF Letter of Commendation were formed
          to underscore the importance of productivity improvement within
          the Department of Defense by recognizing individuals and small
          working groups, both military and civilian, whose ideas or
          suggestions have contributed to improved productivity or
          increased cost savings.  The awards are not intended for
          organizational recognition.

          2.  Criteria.  Two different levels of recognition are:

              a.  SECDEF Letter of Commendation.  Letters signed by the
          SECDEF to recognize individuals or groups whose suggestions or
          other productivity initiatives have resulted in first year
          savings of $100,000 or more.  Nominations for this award may
          be submitted at any time.

              b.  SECDEF Productivity Excellence Award.  Citations
          presented by the SECDEF at a Pentagon ceremony to individuals
          or groups whose suggestions or other productivity initiatives
          have resulted in first-year savings of at least $1 million.
          Nominations for this award, granted annually, must be submitted
          not later than 1 September each year.

          3.  Procedure.  In each instance where an achievement has
          produced tangible benefits in excess of $100,000 and the
          command wishes to nominate an individual or group for SECDEF
          recognition, following information is required:

              a.  Name and grade of honoree.

              b.  Hometown of honoree.

              c.  Address of present assignment and phone number.

              d.  Amount of any cash award presented.

              e.  Date of presentation of any cash award.

              f.  Brief description of achievement (include amount of
          savings).

              g.  Publicity photographs, if available.

                                                              ENCLOSURE (5)
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                             PRESIDENTIAL RECOGNITION

          1.  Purpose.  The President reestablished two award programs,
          the Presidential Letter of Commendation and the Presidential
          Management Improvement Award.  They are programs designed to
          honor military and civilian personnel who have made
          extraordinary contributions toward cost saving and management
          improvement.  The awards emphasize the importance of reducing
          the cost of Government and improving the
          efficiency and effectiveness of Government operations.

          2.  Criteria.  The eligibility threshold for both awards is
          tangible savings of at least $250,000.  Such savings might be
          derived from any or all of the following:

              a.  Reduction in operating costs.

              b.  Better use of staff or material resources.

              c.  Elimination of fraud, waste, or abuse.

              d.  Reduced budget requests (from previous levels).

              e.  Widespread or Government-wide application.

              f.  Degree of simplification, improved performance, or
          creativity involved.

              g.  Increased output.

          The accomplishment could be a suggestion, invention, special
          achievement or other productivity initiative.  In order to be
          eligible for Presidential recognition, a cash award or honorary
          award must have been authorized for the accomplishment.
          Nominees may include:  individuals, small working groups, teams
          or task forces.  The awards are not intended for
          organizational recognition.

          3.  Form of Award.  Presidential Letters of Commendation will
          be presented by the Secretary of the Navy or the Secretary’s
          designee at appropriate ceremonies.  Presidential Management
          Improvement Awards consist of a plaque which will be presented
          at a White House ceremony.

          4.  Nominating Procedure.  Presidential Letters of Commendation
          will be authorized on a continuing basis and nominations may
          be submitted at any time.  All nominees for Presidential
          Management Improvement Awards, which are presented annually,
          must first have received a Presidential Letter of Commendation.
          When the annual call for Presidential Management Improvement
          Award nominees is issued, activities may nominate only those
          personnel who have received a Presidential Letter of
          Commendation.  An original and six copies of award nominations
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          are to be forwarded through the chain of command to the 
          CMC (MPC).  The following information is required:

              a.  Name and grade.

              b.  Organizational address and phone number.

              c.  Type of recognition granted for the accomplishment.

              d.  Brief description of contribution.  Adequate
          documentation on tangible savings must be included in order to
          expedite the validation process.

          ENCLOSURE (6)
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topics plus any additional significant infonnation (If more space is required, continue on an additional sheet and attach): 

1. Significant problems encountered and action taken to 

I 
4- Plans for increasing program effectiveness during next 

overcome them. fiscal year. 

2. Particularly effective techniques used s. Proposals for DoD consideration regarding changes in 

3. Significant results achieved (other than those reflected 
policies, instructions, etc. 

in statistics). 

., --

OATS: TYP!i.D N.t.MS: ANO TITLE OF Ft£PORTINC OFFICIAL SIQNATUFtE 
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AWARDS SCALE FOR TANGIBLE BENEFITS 

=================================:=================================== 
Estimated First-Year Benefits 

(Labor, materials, and cost of services) 

Up to $10,000 

$10,000 - $100,000 

$100,001 or more 

.. A-1 

Amount of 
Award 

10 percent of benefits 

$1,000 for the first 
$10,000, plus 3 percent 
of benefits over $10,000 

$3,700 for the first 
$100,000 plus .5 percent 
of benefits over $100,000 
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Va/iw of B ... fi1 

MODERATI: VALUE-
ChMat or modificalion of 
• opcntin1 principk or 
J'l'lCcduttwhich .... mod-
cnic value suflkimt IO 

nxet the minimum Rand-
md ror a cuh award: 111 

improvcmcnl of r11her 
limiRd valUC' of I product. 
Ktivity. propam. or 5C'f"Y· 

tee to 111£ publtc. 

SUBST ANTlAL VALUE-
Sabst.ntial ch.n1e or 
modificston o( .. optr· 

..... priocipl< "' procc-
dlue; .lft hnpon1111 im-
JllO-..anenl IO the value of 
• product. .ctivity. pro-
pmn. or tcnicc to the 
publM:. 

HIGH VALUE-C.,........ 
revision of I buic prift-..... ..-, ....... .......................... 
1111: va1ue or • product. 
major activity. Of pro· 
pam. or 1Cf'ficc to the 
publM:. 

EXCB'TlONAL VALUE-
lllitiltioa ol 1 ... pri• 
ciplc .. ...;..,..,._., 

·~i~to 
lhe ..,. ol • crilical 
produc1. ulivity. pro-
pn. or ICT'f'icc to the 
publM:. 

AWARDS SCALE FOR INTANGIBLE BENEFITS 

E..:ctrrtr of ApplicGtion 

L/Jlijlftl E.fl-'td """"' Wrwrol 

AfTccu l'unctionl. mission. Aflecll hmctioftl. nrillioa. AfTeas r ..... iana. million. Afferu rulktiom. mis.Mon. 
OI' pmonncl of OM of!kc. or p1nonnel or llC'ven.I or pcno11tl ur • em:irc or penunael ol W¥flal rt· 
r1eility. mt.J ... i<m. or .. orftcin. (acilitiH. or re1ioul 1rH ur com- tion1I 1tt11 or "om· 
orpai1111ioftal ckmenl of iftl&allllkJM. ....... Moy be..,.,.._ rnmids. m • em.in: •· ............. to all of .. illdepmdrrw p1nmien1 or lute 

Aff«tl .. i"'l'OftlM au or llllK)'«• 1-sc ~. t.depndrftt 1fft1CY. or i~ 
Affktl I 1-81 1N11 of Ki· !cience: or ledlnolotY . in the public interut 

aqorecctnJlosy Affects 1 bru.d aru of sci- dwq:houl llw Nation or 
ellC"C or lld'laoklt)'. beyond. 
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